

October 20, 2020

Sent via email

## RE: Summary of 2020 TRCA Policy Consultation Submissions on Recent Provincial Policy Initiatives

Toronto and Region Conservation Authority (TRCA) Board of Directors, at its meeting #6/20, held on September 25, 2020, adopted Resolution #A138/20, as follows:

WHEREAS to date in 2020, the Province of Ontario has posted several legislative, regulatory and policy initiatives on the Environmental Registry of Ontario (ERO) relevant to Toronto and Region Conservation Authority's (TRCA) interests;

WHEREAS TRCA staff have submitted several letter responses to the provincial government and are in the process of responding to other government proposals not yet due;

IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT TRCA staff report on a summary of completed TRCA policy submissions and TRCA work-in-progress submissions from April to September 2020, be received;

AND FURTHER THAT the Clerk and Manager, Policy, so advise municipal partners and Conservation Ontario.

The report and referenced resolution are attached to this letter and can also be accessed at the TRCA Board of Directors <u>webpage</u>. If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Mary-Ann Burns at 416-661-6600 ext. 5763, <u>maryann.burns@trca.ca</u> or Laurie Nelson at 416-661-6600 ext. 5281, <u>laurie.nelson@trca.ca</u>.

Sincerely,

Álisa Mahrova

Clerk and Manager, Policy

cc: John MacKenzie, Chief Executive Officer, TRCA

Laurie Nelson, Director, Policy Planning, TRCA

Mary-Ann Burns, Senior Manager, Provincial and Regional Policy, TRCA

## **DISTRIBUTION LIST**

Christopher Raynor, Regional Clerk, Regional Municipality of York

Debbie Leroux, Clerk, Township of Uxbridge

Diana Rusnov, Director of Legislative Services/City Clerk, City of Mississauga

Gillian Angus-Traill, Clerk, Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville

Kathryn Lockyer, Regional Clerk and Director of Clerks and Legal Services, Regional Municipality of Peel

Kathryn Moyle, Clerk, Township of King

Kim Gavine, General Manager, Conservation Ontario

Kimberley Kitteringham, City Clerk, City of Markham

Laura Hall, Acting Town Clerk, Town of Caledon

Mark Early, Chief Administrative Officer and Clerk, Town of Mono

Michael de Rond, Town Clerk, Town of Aurora

Nicole Cooper, Director, Legislative and Information Services/ Town Clerk

Peter Fay, City Clerk, City of Brampton Ralph Walton, Regional Clerk / Director, Legislative Services, Regional Municipality of Durham Robin Reid, Deputy Clerk, Township of Adjala-Tosorontio Stephen Huycke, Director of Legislative Services/Town Clerk, Town of Richmond Hill Susan Cassel, City Clerk, City of Pickering Todd Coles, City Clerk, City of Vaughan Ulli S. Watkiss, City Clerk, City of Toronto